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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF
 THE CORPORATION’S FINANCE AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE
4:00PM TUESDAY 27 JUNE 2023
Held in the Whatmoor Room, Main House
	Members:
	Richard Barker;  *John Bullen;  Henry Cox (co-opted);  *Robert Lasseter;  *Graham Ledden (Chair);  *Luke Rake (Principal);  


	In attendance:


	Dan Knight (Chair of A&A Committee);  *Julian Tucker (Chief Financial Officer (CFO)); *Tom Hallam (Deputy Principal);  *Vanessa Gifford (Clerk)



* Indicates actual presence at this meeting  [Quorum = 3 Committee Members]
	ITEM NO. 
	DETAIL
	

	1. 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no Declarations of Interest NOTED.

	

	2. 
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Richard Barker.

The Chair of Corporation advised that Henry Cox had reached the end of his term of office and the GRS Committee was investigating a new co-opted member.  It was requested that thanks be forwarded to Henry for his support to the Committee and previously to the Audit & Assurance Committee.


	

	3. 
	MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 2 MAY 2023
The Committee AGREED the minutes of 2 May 2023 as a true and accurate record, and APPROVED the non-confidential minutes for website publication.
 
	

	4. 
	MATTERS ARISING

The following matters arising from the meetings of 22 November 2022 were NOTED:
· Analysis of electricity usage would be completed as soon as possible.  It was noted that the Internal Auditor would be completing a review of the Ground Source Heat Pump project in July 2023 as requested by the FEC.
	JT



	5. 
	MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS TO 30 APRIL 2023
The Management Accounts to 30 April 2023 were discussed and the following key points were NOTED:
· The CFO advised that going forward updates on the GSHP project would be presented to the Estate Committee.  He had brought it to the attention of the Corporation due to the significant variance in electricity costs.
The SMT had taken some action to reduce electricity costs and were exploring other options.  Timings were now under control and a new contract with EDF secured.  The CFO confirmed that due to these actions the electricity costs in the Budget for 2023/24 had been reduced by £500K compared to 2022/23.
The Committee questioned whether the retention funds were still secure and the Principal advised that the contractors had mostly delivered on what had been requested, therefore retentions were not being held other than for some agreed snagging issues.
It was noted that a Post Project Review would be undertaken by the Audit & Assurance Committee in due course, but the project was still in its commissioning stage.

The Principal advised that further capital funding was available for sustainability, and may be utilised to improve the integration of the GSHP project.
· The CFO advised that the Income & Expenditure account was in line with the forecast and it was expected that the overall outturn for the year should be in line with forecast albeit with offsetting variances on some lines. It was noted that the forecast was the baseline for the budget 2023/24.  
· The Committee noted that the ESFA required the submission of Management Accounts by the 20th of each month under the terms of ‘supervised status’, and questioned whether this could be achieved and the CFO confirmed that this was currently being undertaken.

· It was suggested that budgeting within the commercial areas had been optimistic, with a lag to the Covid implications.  However, it was noted that the next few months were prime months for activity.

· Concerns were expressed on the Cashflow forecast and whether emergency funding would be received for July 2023.  The CFO confirmed that he had secured an advance with the ESFA.
· It was agreed that staff costs as a percentage of income, at 56%, was good.

· The Principal advised that the sale of Manor Garden Cottage should exchange at any time.  It was noted that legal fees would be higher due to the prolonged process and the proceeds were within the May cashflow.

· It was questioned where the Kingston Maurward Foundation (KMF) funds sat, as the Corporation had agreed that these would be on a separate line when the charity had been wound up.  The CFO agreed to investigate.

	JT



	6. 
	DRAFT BUDGET 2023/24
The draft Budget for 2023/24 was considered and the following points NOTED during the debate:
· The summary highlighted that the deficit was going in the right direction with a further £339K of savings identified by the SMT.
· The Committee were pleased with the High Level Movements graph which was clear and useful.
· It was noted that no pay award had been included except for the increases to the National Living Wage.

· It was noted that the new role of Commercial Manager would be appointed as soon as possible to drive commercial income, and the need to generate cash – this recruitment is notifiable to the ESFA in line with the latest Financial Notice to Improve.  Price increases for commercial activity had been implemented and included in the budget.  The Cellar Bar and Horsebox were new initiatives and it was expected that turnover would be buoyant, however margins were low and a buffer had been integrated into the figures.

· The Committee questioned whether there was enough bursary money to assist with transport costs and the CFO considered that there was.

· No VAT receipts had been included in the budget.

· The Capital Expenditure Budget was noted, along with the approved capital requests list.

· The CFO advised that there was no assumption that the funding rate would increase.

· The savings plan was reviewed and the CFO advised that he had been prudent throughout.  It was noted that the 14-16 and Bermuda activity would be staffed by existing staff due to earlier staff efficiencies.  Also, it was confirmed that the Bermuda activity was paid for up front.
· The CFO confirmed that once the emergency funding was approved it would be drawn down as required.

· The Committee was pleased to note that savings had been found in excess of the FEC recommendation of £250K which proved that the College was taking the issues seriously.

The Committee agreed that the Budget 2023/24 was a good piece of work, and the strongest budget for some time, and thanked the CFO.  Members had huge confidence in the ability of the team to deliver which would help the credibility of the College going forward.

It was therefore AGREED to recommend the Budget 2023/24 to the Corporation for approval.


	

	7. 
	DEBTORS REPORT
The CFO confirmed that there were no issues with the outstanding debtors.  The Committee questioned whether increased costs were making a difference to debtors and the CFO advised they did not appear to be.

	

	8. 
	UPDATE ON DISCUSSIONS WITH THE DfE/ESFA/FEC

This item had been discussed earlier during other items and it was considered that relationships with all parties were good and dialogue would continue.

	

	9. 
	CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
The Principal advised that he had been updated that afternoon and the recent T level capital bids had been unsuccessful.

	

	10. 
	COMMERCIAL UPDATE
This item had been covered within discussions on the management accounts and the budget.  The Principal advised that the team was working well and implementing recommendations from the consultants.  It was noted that reviews were good, but the main aim going forward was to generate higher margins.

	

	11. 
	VAT CLAIM
The CFO advised that he had been in recent dialogue with the VAT Consultant who had reported that HMRC had agreed that there were no further blocks to the case.  He had not included any income in the Budget as he was waiting for written confirmation from HMRC.  It was noted that the current calculation that was being utilised was favourable for the College, but it had been confirmed by HMRC.

	

	12. 
	PROCUREMENT/TENDERS/VALUE FOR MONEY/CONSULTANCIES
The Principal confirmed that procurement for catering services would be undertaken in August/September 2023.  It was agreed that how this was impacted by supervised status would be checked.

	LR

	13. 
	PROJECT BID UPDATE
There were no additional bids outstanding, noting that the T Level bid had been unsuccessful as mentioned earlier.

	

	14. 
	COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE AND WORK PROGRAMME 2023/24

It was agreed to consider these documents at the next meeting once the CFO had the opportunity to include any reference to recent MPM guidelines.  It was also noted that Emandate could be removed from the Work Programme as it was no longer required.

	JT/VG

	15. 
	RISK MANAGEMENT

The Committee risks were CONSIDERED and the following points NOTED:
· It was considered that the cash position should be ‘red’ due to the current challenges.
· It was agreed that the Corporation should consider an additional risk if there was no merger or solution to the current issues.  It was not known what could occur during the due diligence stages to effect reputation and relationships.  It was agreed that the Corporation had to consider what was required in all aspects of due diligence and the Committee Chair agreed to bring this up at the Corporation meeting.

· It was noted that the CFO would be taking control of risk and would be completely reviewing the Risk Register in due course.


	GL

	16. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following points were NOTED:
· The letter from the DfE/ESFA advising that the college was in ‘supervised status’ was considered.  It was noted that under ‘supervised status’ a representative from the ESFA may join meetings of the Corporation.  The Principal agreed to discuss with the Regional Manager as he could be set up on GVO to monitor meetings.  It was noted that management would implement the other criteria with immediate effect.  The letter would be presented to the next Corporation meeting, and would be a standing item on the Committee Agenda for further updates.

	LR



	17. 
	MEETING DATES 2023/24
The Clerk advised that these would be scheduled as soon as possible.

	VG

	
	Meeting closed at 18.45 with no further business.
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